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BIRTHDAY POEM 

(by Tony Harding) 
 

Look out! It’s the Probus Birthday Lunch today. 
Celebra琀椀ng 41 years together in our special Probus way 

Thirteen years ago I wrote a poem for us for a similar event 

I pulled it out the other day and this is how it went: 
 

It’s the second Monday of the month, the Hillbillies have started s}rring as  
Mundaring Probus members start to preen 

The men dig out the a昀琀er-shave and the ladies their best frock  
<will it be the aqua blue or forest green?= 

At last the ouvit’s chosen, <resplendent= is the word as they arrive  
and choose a likely looking chair 

They meet those folks they love to see and the volume starts to build and they  
昀椀nd their friends—just si琀�ng over there. 
Now in 2025 the story stays the same 

FUN, FRIENDSHIP AND FELLOWSHIP is the mo琀琀o we s}ll proclaim 

And as the world gets faster, more threatening and nas}er 

Those things bring us sunshine through the rain 

So it’s great to see you here—enjoying the chance to share  
the Probus philosophy that demonstrates we care 

And despite our topsy turvy world  
Fun, Friendship and Fellowship show the way and let’s add another one 

 

Make the most of every Day! 



  

41st BIRTHDAY LUNCH 

The celebra琀椀on for our Probus Club’s 41st birthday was held at the Chidlow  
Tavern on the 9th June. The tavern is an old building and the dining room is  
decorated with pictures and collectables from the area. 
During lunch we were entertained by Tony Harding, our resident poet, who read 
one his poems re昀氀ec琀椀ng on the changes in the club over the 13 years. Aver the 
main course the rane was drawn, which took some 琀椀me because of the number 
of beau琀椀fully presented baskets of goodies. 

Thank you very much to Sue and all who helped organising and preparing 
this event. It was a celebra琀椀on with good food, good fun and good fellowship. 

Wilma Achterkamp 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2025 

 

July 14th  
10.00am Monday   
Probus Meeting at Glen Forrest Sports Club (tea/
coffee 9.45am).  
Peter Kennedy will be returning to complete his 
reminisces of previous WA Premiers to 2024. 
July 26th 

10.00am Saturday  
Coffee morning at The Hive, Darlington. 
 

August 11th 
10.00am Monday   
Probus Meeting at Glen Forrest Sports Club (tea/
coffee 9.45am).  
 

FUTURE EVENT 
 

We will be visiting a local Open Garden  
(Romancing the Stone) when the  

flowers and shrubs are in full bloom, 
probably July/August.  

Details tba. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President: Helen White 

0409 293 819   helenwhite@iinet.net.au 

 

Vice President:  Wilma Achterkamp 

0409 292 565  wachterkamp45@gmail.com 

 

Secretary/Social Media:  Robyn Cain 

0417 179 761  romacain@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer/Webmaster: Frank Smith  
0411 116 363  frank@happygardener.com.au  
 

Membership Officer: Pat Moxon 

0410 651 271  moxon@iinet.net.au  
 

Bulletin Editor: Pat Moxon 

0410 651 271  moxon@iinet.net.au 

 

Social Secretary: Sue Burton  
9299 7046  mh.burton@bigpond.com  
 

Liaison Officer: Ian Forrest 
0405 153 231  Lorraineforrest55@gmail.com 

 

Publicity Officer: Mary-Helen Smith 

0412 427 533  
maryhelen@happygardener.com.au 

 

Raffle and Weekend Coffee Organiser: 
Brian Doubikin  
0414 892 855  bdoubikin@gmail.com  
 

Welfare Officers: 
Sue Burton  
9299 7046  mh.burton@bigpond.com 

Arlene Collings  
0447 654 980  gwaliagold@gmail.com 

 

Committee members: 
Sharryn Turrell  
0448 723 118/9295 2961  
sharryn.turrell@gmail.com 

 

Helpers: 

Roster Wrangler  
Elaine Reynolds 

0419 936 740  ereynolds51@icloud.com 
 

Kitchen Organiser  
Eileen Davis 0449019700  ejdavis@gmail.com 

 

Welcomers 

Arlene Collings  
0447 654 980  gwaliagold@gmail.com 

Joe Sweet  
0409 373 886  miridiya8@bigpond.com 

 

 MORNING TEA ROSTER FOR AUGUST 

Please let Elaine know if you are able to provide 
morning tea for the August mee琀椀ng, 

Kitchen help required for 
August  as  Eileen will be overseas.  

 

We need at least six 
members volunteering  
to supply food at each 

mee}ng.  

PLEASE REMEMBER TO WEAR 

YOUR BADGE  

TO ALL MEETINGS  

AND OUTINGS. 

Happy Birthday,  
Arlene. We hope 

you had a  
Wonderful 

birthday with 
your family 
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